
From: Soura, Christian
To: Pitts, Ted <TedPitts@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 8/3/2012 11:18:39 AM
Subject: FW: PEBA

 
 
 
Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff
 
(803) 543-0792
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
 
From: Art Bjontegard [mailto:artbjontegard@gmail.com] 

Sent: Friday, August 03, 2012 10:08 AM

To: Soura, Christian

Subject: Re: PEBA
 
You are quick! Your email beat me back to my home.Thanks for the opportunity to interact about PEBA. 
Actually the emphasis you mentioned on controlling employee health care costs versus just the retirement 
systems component makes the position even more interesting, at least for me. I will look forward to hearing 
from and meeting Bill Blume next week. Meanwhile if there is anything else you need, please ask.
 
Please tell Ted I enjoyed our conversation; I look forward to the possibility of working with both of you. 
Thanks for your consideration,
 
Art Bjontegard
 
 

 
On Fri, Aug 3, 2012 at 9:41 AM, Soura, Christian <ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov> wrote:
Art,
 
                Thanks again for coming in this morning to talk about PEBA.  I’ve copied Bill Blume on this email; 
he’s on the road today, but will reach out to you on Monday to setup a time for the two of you to discuss the 
board’s responsibilities in greater detail.  If you need anything in the meantime, please feel free to call me on 
the number below.  Thanks again.
 
Christian
 
 
Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff
 
(803) 543-0792
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
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